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Consolidated Gold Win Ventures Inc. (CGW) and Sidon International Resources Corp. (SD) are 
Toronto-listed junior companies with gold and base metal exploration experience in North 
America.  Mr. Souhail (Abby) Farrage is the President and Chief Executive Officer of CGW and 
a Director of SD.   

The Companies have experience working in the Yellowknife Bay area through their association 
with Snowfield Development Corp. on the GTen 16 property where a drill program was 
conducted in 2006.  This drill program used conventional best management practices and had 
minimal adverse effects on the environment.  Consultation was completed with area First Nations 
as part of the program. 

CGW and SD are pleased to participate in this MVEIRB Hearing to present and review 
information and to hear from interested parties and the public. 

The drilling program that is the subject of this Hearing is proposed to test a number of potential 
diamond bearing zones in the area northwest of Drybones Bay on the eastern shore of Great Slave 
Lake.  It will be a small winter program requiring 3 to 4 weeks of diamond drilling over a 2 to 3 
month period.   

The six person drill camp will be located on the ice in Moose Bay for a period of 3 to 4 weeks.  
An emergency plan will be in place in case the ice becomes unstable.  Waste disposal will be 
consistent with INAC recommendations. 

The exact locations of the drill hole sites will be determined over the summer months using 
additional magnetic surveying.  Once the general drill hole locations are determined, the 
Companies propose to conduct archaeological surveys with the assistance of First Nations Elders 
to ensure that the drill sites and access corridors will not harm cultural resources.  If cultural 
resources are identified the drill hole locations or access routes will be revised through a process 
of adaptive management to avoid impacts. 

Drill cuttings will be disposed of in a manner that avoids contamination of water sources.  The 
Companies are aware of sensitivities regarding fish and fish habitat and will take necessary 
precautions to avoid adverse effects.  Precautions will include avoiding spawning shoals and 
ensuring that water draw down will not exceed safe levels for fish survival.  Similarly, the 
Companies will use best management practices to avoid adverse effects on wildlife and wildlife 
habitat. 

GVW and SD recognize the long history of First Nations use of the land where the drilling is 
proposed.  They wish to cooperate with area First Nations and to develop meaningful long term 
relationships.  The Companies have expressed a willingness to enter into a memorandum of 
understanding with the YKDFN and to hold regular updates with nominated First Nations 
representatives. 

The Companies hope to learn more about social and environmental sensitivities of the project 
area through the Hearing process and to identify appropriate means to address those sensitivities.  
The Companies’ goal is to create value for shareholders and the Yellowknife region through 
respectful development of mineral resources. 


